I enjoyed the 4-H Conference at Guelph
very much. The best thing of all was the ban-
quet at Creelman Hall with all the girls in their
fancy dresses. The banquet was lovely with
plenty of delicious food to eat.

I have met many girls from the district and
counties. 1 really enjoyed the skits, the times
we had singing together and Dr. Ethel Chap-
man’s speech.

Another great pleasure was Miss Jean Stec-
kle with her pictures and talk about “Home-
making Around the World.”

I hope all the girls have enjoyed the confer-
ence as much as I have.

Linda Bond,
Manitoulin Island.
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left — Mrs. Margaret Woof, Supervisor of Cou.nly
Home Economists with a discussion group at the Girls’
Conference.

GOOD HOURS

I had for my winter evening walk —
No one at all with whom to talk,
But I had the cottages in a row

Up to their shining eyes in snow.

And I thought I had the folk within:

I had the sound of a violin;

I had a glimpse through curtain laces
Of youthful forms and youthful faces.

I had such company outward bound.
I went till there were no cottages found.
I turned and repented, but coming back
I saw no window but that was black.

Over the snow my creaking feet
Disturbed the slumbering village street
Like profanation, by your leave,

At ten o’clock of a winter eve.

Robert Frost.

FALL 1971

Delegates at the Girls' Conference touring the food

laboratories at the College of Family and Consumer
Studies at Guelph University.

I was very pleased when I was one of the
delegates chosen to represent my arca, Thun-
der Bay at the 4-H Conference. I feel | have
benefited a great deal from this experience;
not only have I had the opportunity to meet
4-H girls from all over the province, but |
have gained a great deal of general knowledge.

My three days at Guelph have been very en-
joyable and 1 know I will remember them all
my life. I would never have visited Guelph if 1
didn’t have the chance of attending this con-
ference.

All the girls have just been great; everyone
was very friendly and helpful and I was able
through their assistance to attend all the pro-
grams and events. The variety in the activities
really made 1t interesting: there was everything
from singing to bell ringing.

All in all I would recommend this experi-
ence to all girls. T learned a great deal more
about 4-H work but I also found the tours,
films, discussion groups and interest groups
very informative generally as well as being en-
joyable.

The University of Guelph has a beautiful
campus and everyone was so friendly. I will al-
ways remember and appreciate their hospitali-
ty.

Susan Nisbet,
Thunder Bay.

Delegates touring the greenhouses a1 Guelph University.
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